

The Planning Inspectorate
National Infrastructure Applications Team
Temple Quay House
Temple Quay
Bristol
BS1 6PN

FAO: Kevin Gleeson (Lead Member of the Examining Authority)

27 November 2023

Dear Mr Gleeson,

Application for a Development Consent Order by Gatwick Airport Limited for the Gatwick Airport Northern Runway Project (Ref. TR020005) – Applicant's notification to submit a request for a proposed changes to the application for development consent

I write on behalf of Gatwick Airport Limited ("GAL" or the "Applicant") in relation to the application for development consent for the Gatwick Airport Northern Runway Project, which was accepted for examination on 3 August 2023.

Since submission of the Application, the Applicant has continued to refine the Project proposals including having regard to feedback received from stakeholders. The purpose of this letter is to inform the Examining Authority of three proposed changes that have been identified by the Applicant and are requested to be made to the application.

In accordance with the Planning Inspectorate's Advice Note Sixteen¹, please find enclosed a Notification Report which has been prepared in line with Figure 2a of the advice note.

As set out in the Notification Report, the Applicant considers that the proposed changes are, individually and collectively, non-material. None of the changes would involve the inclusion of additional land or require the acquisition of different or new land, nor would any of the changes give rise to any materially new or materially different adverse environmental effects in comparison to those assessed and reported in the Environmental Statement submitted as part of the Application. Further detail is contained in the submitted Notification Report, together with the Applicant's proposed approach to consultation and indicative programme for making the formal change request. The Examining Authority's views are sought on the scale and nature of the proposed consultation exercise.

This notification has been submitted as soon as practical in the Pre-Examination period to provide time for the necessary steps to be taken without impacting on the statutory timescales for the Examination stage.

I would be grateful if the Planning Inspectorate would confirm receipt of this letter and the Notification Report. If we can be of any assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me.

¹ https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/legislation-and-advice/advice-notes/advice-note-16/



Yours sincerely,



Jonathan Deegan

NRP Programme Lead

Gatwick Airport Limited

Enclosed as part of this letter:

• Notification of Proposed Project Changes (Doc Ref. 9.1)